
From April 7, 2025 thru April 11, 2025, LCRA Transmissions Services Corporation will be closing off a portion of parking lot P9.  This closure 
includes 10 ADA parking spaces and one of the entrances into the lot.  Work activities will occur between 9:00pm and 5:00am and Charles Austin 
Drive will be closed during this time.  Due to the road closure, parking lots R41, P8 and R14 will need to be vacated by 9pm each night. 

PROJECT OVERVIEW 

LCRA Transmission Services Corporation is performing work to 
increase the reliability and capacity of the 1.2-mile San Marcos 
- Strahan 138-kV transmission line that crosses Interstate 
Highway 35 near State Highway 80. 

The project will enhance system reliability by installing new 
conductor and transmission line structures to meet system 
capacity needs. Upgraded lines can help minimize outages, 
restoration times and restoration costs. 

WHAT TO EXPECT 

Construction activity is beginning in October 2024.  LCRA staff 
and contractors will work along the rights of way, and the 
project will require crews using large vehicles and equipment.  
Construction work will occur intermittently throughout the 
project, which is expected to be completed in May 2025.  
Weather conditions or other factors can cause the schedule to 
change. 

Work will begin near the San Marcos Substation east of I-35, 
crossing over the interstate and moving northwest to the 
Strahan Substation adjactent to Aquarena Springs Drive.  
During the project, there will be occasional overnight work, and 
traffic may be affected intermittently.  Traffic controls will be in 
place as needed. 

Safety is our top priority, and we will work as quickly as 
possible. We appreciate your patience as we work to maintain 
safe and reliable transmission lines. 

Questions? 

Contact: LCRA@LCRA.org 
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